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CALDWELL POLICE DEPARTMENT PRESS RELEASE 

July 2, 2023  

Caldwell Police are looking for the suspects responsible for two drive-by shootings. At 1:14 this 

morning, officers responded to the 500 block of E. Freeport for shots fired and discovered an 

unoccupied vehicle had been shot. Officers learned that neighbors in the area had also heard 

shots being fired, east of the location, in the 700 block of Freeport. After an initial investigation, 

officers discovered another vehicle in the 700 block of E. Freeport had been shot. No one was 

injured at either location. Both shootings are believed to be connected. Based on the information 

gathered, officers believe that both incidents are gang related and were targeted attacks. There is 

no threat to the community. 

“Good luck running away from justice. Operation Safe Streets and our investigative team will 

systematically track you down and bring you to your new home at the Canyon County Jail, 

where you can sit and think about what you will tell a judge as to why you carried out drive by 

shootings in our peaceful town this morning. Your actions were reckless and cowardly, at best,” 

said Rex Ingram, Caldwell Chief of Police.  

If you have any information about this incident, please call 343-COPS or non-emergency 

dispatch at 208-454-7531. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All individuals are presumed innocent until proven guilty beyond a reasonable doubt in a court of law. 
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